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Upcoming Events 

Term 1 
WEEK 9 

Thursday, 25th March Halogen National Young Leaders Day 

Friday, 26th March Whole School Assembly - 2pm 

WEEK 10 

Monday, 29th March School Cross Country 

Thursday, 1st April Easter Hat Parade 

Thursday, 1st April Last Day of Term 1 

Friday, 2nd April Good Friday - Public Holiday 

Term 2 

WEEK 1  

Friday, 23rd  April ANZAC Ceremony 

WEEK 2 

Monday, 26th April School Cross Country (Back up Date) 

Tuesday, 27th April Parent-Teacher Interviews (more information to come) 

Tuesday, 27th April - Friday, 30th April 
Year 4 Check In Assessment (refer to note that went 

home this week for more information) 

Principal’s Report 

School Improvement Plan 

Over the last couple of months the executive team have been working to complete the School Plan 2021-2024. 

It is a requirement that all NSW government schools develop and publish a Strategic Improvement Plan (SIP). 

The School’s Strategic Improvement Plan (SIP) is a working document that details the steps the school will take 

over the next 4 years to continue to improve learning outcomes, and the achievement and growth of students 

at Marayong Heights Public School.  

The School Strategic Improvement Plan is based on our school's situational analysis (completed December 

2020) and the School Excellence Framework. It recognises the importance of a focus on strategic areas to meet 

system-negotiated and school-determined targets.  

At MHPS, our 3 strategic directions for 2021-2024 are:- 

 Student growth and attainment 

 Belonging and engagement 

 Excellence in teaching 

In order for us to finalise our high impact initiatives that will be the key drivers of our plan, we have been busy 

assessing and collating data which has enabled us to set school based targets.  
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Compass - Parent Portal 

Our school has started using an online platform called Compass to mark our roles, collate 

assessment data, monitor our student wellbeing, and we are learning to use the many other 

functions it has to offer. 

Next term, we will be opening up the parent portal for you to access through the Compass App. We will be 

able to communicate with you through Compass in a range of ways.  You may have already started to get SMS 

messages about your child’s attendance and we have been overwhelmed with the responses to these 

messages. Soon, you will be able to view your child’s attendance ‘heat map’.  This year our reports will be 

completed in Compass. You will receive a printed copy of your child’s report but you will be able to access it 

through the app. 

If you are interested in learning more, prior to us sending home the ‘How to Guides’ next term, you can visit 

the website for more information.  https://www.compass.education/guide 

P&C 

We had a very successful P&C meeting on Tuesday night and now have a full quorum, with all 

executive positions being filled this year by members of our school community.  We appreciate 

the ongoing support of our P&C and look forward to their involvement in our school this year. 

The P&C meet on the third Tuesday of every month and alternate between morning and evening 

meetings. I know they would love to see new faces. 

Tell Them From Me Survey 

This year we will participate in the student, parent and teacher Tell Them From 

Me Surveys (TTFM). The Tell Them From Me Survey is a complete evaluation 

system for measuring student engagement, wellbeing, classroom climate, and 

other factors known to affect learning outcomes. This data will be used in our 

school planning to determine areas of focus. 

Students in Years 4-6 will complete the survey over the next coming weeks. The student survey is completed 

online and is run by an independent research company. To ensure confidentiality, students will receive a 

unique username and password. More information is to come in regards to the other surveys to be completed 

throughout the year.  

Extra-Curricular Update 

It is very exciting seeing all of our extra-curricular activities up and running again this year. The following 

activities have been selected or have begun auditions/tryouts so far this term.  

• Student Representative Council (Years 1-6)  • PSSA (Years 3-6)  

• Senior and Junior Dance Group    • Debating  

• Choir 

We look forward to watching our groups represent our school throughout the year at various events. 

 

Mrs Alison Jeremijczyk 

https://www.compass.education/guide
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From the Deputy Principal 

Attendance 

We can certainly do better with student attendance during Week 7 with 93 absences, not including students 

who were out of the school on school business. This equates to approximately 18 students absent each day.  

Running late in the Morning 
There seems to be quite a large number of students who are arriving up to 20 minutes late to class each day, 

sometimes even later. 

 We had a total of 81 partial absences in Week 7.  

 

I cannot stress the importance of setting the alarm earlier in the mornings in order to get students to school on time. 

Students are missing valuable learning time and initial teacher instructions about what the morning of learning will 

look like.  

 

If your child is late to school by 5 minutes every day, then this equates to 3 full school days of learning that they have 

missed. This equates to approximately 15 hours of missed content in areas such as Mathematics, Reading or Writing. 

Consider the impact that this may have on your child’s academic achievement. 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 



 

EMU EXPRESS 

Harmony Day 
On Thursday 18th March, we acknowledged the contributions of multicultural communities to Australian society by 

celebrating Harmony Day. At Marayong Heights, we are fortunate to have a culturally diverse learning community and 

we celebrated this diversity by students and teachers wearing something orange. Students participated in a range of 

activities to celebrate this event. Check out your child’s Seesaw account to see photos from the day.  

 

Seesaw  
If you have not connected to your child’s Seesaw account, you are missing out on the opportunity to 

see your child’s learning. It is a window into your child’s classroom.  

Please contact the office if you require a new QR code printed to access the Seesaw app. A ‘Seesaw 

Permission to Publish’ slip needs to be signed by a parent before the QR code can be sent home.  

NAPLAN 
NAPLAN will be held between 11th May and 14th May. More information will be sent home soon. 

 

Positive Behaviour for Learning 

Fortnightly Focus  
At Marayong Heights, we have been explicitly teaching our students strategies that support positive behaviours in the 

classroom and playground. We do this by making expectations clear, teaching children how to meet them and 

reinforcing children's appropriate behaviour. 

This past fortnight, students at MHPS reviewed the expectation of, 'We move around the school safely'.  

In Weeks 9 and 10, the focus for the fortnight will be looking at the expectation of, 'We walk on hard surfaces’. 
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Creative Kids Corner 
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Something Special 
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Community News 
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